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Metropolitan King County Council
Growth Management and Unincorporated Areas Committee

Staff Report

	Agenda Item:
	5
	Name:
	Lauren Smith

	Discussion:
	A  briefing on the May 22nd  meeting of the Growth Management Planning Council (GMPC)
	Date:
	June 18, 2002


SUBJECT:

A briefing on May 22, 2002 GMPC meeting, where the draft 2012-2022 housing targets were released.

BACKGROUND:

The Growth Management Planning Council (GMPC) is a formal body comprised of elected officials from King County, Seattle, Bellevue, the Suburban Cities, and special districts.  The GMPC makes recommendations to the King County Council on issues related to growth management, specifically those embodied in the Countywide Planning Policies (CPPs).  The CPPs, mandated by the Growth Management Act (GMA), were drafted by the GMPC and ratified by King County, Seattle and the Suburban Cities.  These policies serve as the regional framework for each individual jurisdiction’s Comprehensive Plan.  Changes to the CPPs are recommended by the GMPC, adopted by the King County Council and ratified by the cities.

The GMPC meets on the fourth Wednesday of each month from 4-6pm at the Puget Sound Regional Council in downtown Seattle (1011 Western Avenue, 5th floor Board Room).  The GMPC is staffed by an interjurisdictional team with representatives from each caucus.

SUMMARY:

In February 2002, the State Office of Financial Management released new population forecasts for the 20-year period 2012-2022.  Those projections were smaller than expected, largely due to the current economic downturn.  The state Growth Management Act requires King County and the cities within King County to plan to accommodate these updated projections, a task that falls to the Growth Management Planning Council (GMPC).  In recent years, the region has grappled with the concept of a jobs/housing “balance” as part of ongoing growth management discussions.  The target issue is being discussed in the context of this jobs/housing balance.

Over the past year, a special committee of the King County Planning Directors (Buildable Lands & Targets Committee) developed draft household targets for 2012-2022, with the GMPC’s tacit approval of their methodology.  First, the County was divided into 3 sub-regions: Seattle/Shoreline/Lake Forest Park, or “Sea-Shore”, East King County, and South King County.  Next, a percentage of the State’s population forecasts were assigned to each sub-region based on expected job growth.  Finally, the raw population numbers were converted into households, and the jurisdictions within each sub-region negotiated targets at the jurisdictional level.  These draft targets were released at the May 22nd GMPC meeting.
After a presentation by staff, the GMPC directed staff to prepare a motion to adopt the new targets at the July 24th GMPC meeting.

Discussion of the draft household targets was preceded by a presentation on the preliminary results of the Buildable Lands work, which has been going on for the past 5 years (the official report will be released this summer), and which influenced the development of the current proposed targets.  Major findings from this work include:

· 40% of the way through the 1992-2012 planning period, King County has reached 38% of the household growth target.

· King County has the capacity for 263,000 more housing units.  This is more than twice the capacity needed to accommodate the remainder of the 1992-2012 household growth targets.

· King County has the capacity for nearly 600,000 more jobs within the Urban Growth Area – several times the remaining target of 110,000 jobs for the period 1992-2012.

· Unincorporated Rural Area has reached 90% of its household target.
ATTACHMENTS:

1.  5/22 GMPC Agenda Packet
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